
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Friday 20th May 2022 

 

Dear Parents, 

This is going to be the final newsletter of the half-term, as we finish for the half-term break on Wednesday 

next week. Before then of course, we have our after school ‘Friends of St Peter’s’ event on Wednesday 

after school, which I know you will all be looking forward to.  

We have a number of things to share with you this week... an update from Year 2, a report on football 

matches and achievement in football outside school and Young Voices – which was a super event 

yesterday evening.  

We will tweet photos of what happens between now and the end of term, including our super Jubilee 

Celebration day on Wednesday next week - so please do follow our twitter feed or see it on the website.  

Following the three days we are in school for next week, I wish all the children a lovely half-term holiday 

and we’ll see everyone back in school on Monday 6th June. 

Best wishes, 

 

Mark Davis 

Principal  

 

Pirate ship – you will notice that the ship is closed off please do not allow your children to play on it as it 

requires safety work following a health and safety inspection. 
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UPDATES AND INFORMATION 

 

 

 

 

The Year 2 children have been working hard on their SATs during May. We are all extremely proud of them 

and feel that they have tried their hardest. A big well done to all the children in 2R1 and 2R2.  

 

 

After half term, please may children bring in an old white or pale coloured plain t-shirt for an art project. 

The children will be producing wearable art.  

Thank you. 

 

Year 2 are looking for playground pals to help our lunchtime supervisors in Year 1 and Reception. If your 

child would like to help look after the younger children in school and organise games and activities, please 

ask them to write a short letter to Mrs Crooke to tell her why they are would make a brilliant pal. We 

already have 4 children who are keen to start their role after half term.  



 

Young Voices 

 

 

Yesterday, we set off on our Young Voices adventure. The children have worked really hard over the past 

few months learning their words and dances. The day started with lots of excitement and the journey to 

Resorts World. Once there the afternoon was spent rehearsing along with all the other school choirs and 

becoming one joint choir. We also learnt new songs and parts alongside the celebrity performers.  

 

At 6pm the doors opened to the audience and excitement was building in preparation for the 7pm start. 

The children were very excited when they spotted our parents in their seats.  

 

The children all sang and danced their hearts out putting on a performance worthy of any Pop concert.   

 

We are so proud of all the hard work the children have put in and they were a true credit to the school.  

 

Thank you for all your support at home.  

 

   



  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Road Safety 

  

Do you remember learning to cross the road?  
 
Perhaps you recall lessons at school on the Green Cross Code or a parent or carer teaching you to stop, 
look, listen and think before crossing. We are sure you agree that teaching children about road safety from 
an early age is very important.   
As part of Walk to School Week, we have been discussing road safety in our PSHE lessons. Walking to 
school – including parking further away and walking the last part – is an ideal way to prepare children to 
become independent travellers. As always in PSHE, we address topics at an age-appropriate level, 
beginning with safer crossing techniques in early years before moving onto hazard spotting and then safer 
independent travel with our older children. Do check out our Twitter feed to see some examples of what 
has been happening in classes this week.  
Putting these skills into practice is vital and so we would like to share some resources which you may find 
useful. Attached to this newsletter, you can find some parent guides to teaching road safety produced by 
The Royal Society for the Prevention of Accidents and there are also some short clips on their website.  
Thank you for your support.  

 

Football news 

On Saturday Harry, Charlie and William from Year 2 competed in the Wrekin Juniors Stadium Champions 

Tournament for 2022, which took place at The New Bucks Head Stadium, Telford.  

The boys play for Wrekin Lions and played a whopping 5 matches back to back, delivering some amazing 

goals, assists and defending. The teams energy, skill and determination got them into the finals and were 

presented with a medal each at the end, well done boys!!! 

It was a great tournament and lovely to see other pupils from St Peters there too. 

The weekend was topped off with a friendly game on Sunday morning between Wrekin Lions and Ercall 

Colts on St Peters school field, with the Lions winning 4-2. 

 

  

https://www.rospa.com/road-safety/advice/pedestrians/children-road-safety


 

School Football Match 

Year 5 and 6 boys played St Lawrence Primary School on Wednesday this week. The boys worked really 

well as a team in an evenly matched game. Unfortunately, the final score was 1:0 to St Lawrence.  

Well done boys! 

 

 

LUNCHTIME VIPS! 

Niya R01 For helping to get the lunchtime toys out.  

Jack R02 For helping with getting the lunchtime play 

books out. 

Finn 1R1 For being kind and helpful to her friends at 

lunchtime. 

Max 1R2 For showing kindness at lunchtime. 

Molly 2R2 For always being polite and ready to help at 

lunchtime.  

Bryony 3G1 For playing beautifully and singing songs to give 

instructions for a game.  

Rhian 4G1 For always being kind friend and great role 

model.   

Hunter 4G2 For being a great friend at lunchtime. 

Evan and Isaac 5B1 For offering to be responsible for lunch box 

trolley. 

Dylan 5B2 For showing respect at lunchtime. 



Anushka and Gabby 601 For playing and entertaining Key Stage 1 children 

on the field. 

Lauren 602 For showing kindness and helping with the 

younger children at lunchtime. 

Toby 603 For showing good listening and using 

impeccable manners at lunchtime.  

 

HOUSE POINT TOTALS! 

Haughmond 

556 

Stiperstones 

636 

Caer Caradoc 

548 

Wrekin 

603 
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Date Event 

Wednesday 25th May Jubilee Fayre 3:30 – 5:00pm 

Thursday 26th May  Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Day – School Closed 

Friday 27th May PD Day 

Monday 30th May Half Term 

Monday 6th June Year 4 visit to Botanical Gardens  

Monday 13th June Class photographs  

Wednesday 15th June Year 2 visit to The Fieldwork Centre  

Tuesday 28th June Year 1 visit to Wrekin Forest School  

Tuesday 28th June Year 3 visit to Festival of Countryside Learning – details 
to follow 

Wednesday 29th June St Peter’s Day celebrations – pupils only 

Thursday 30th June Year 2 visit to a Mosque  



 

 

 

Thursday 30th June  Reception & KS1 Sports Day 1:30 – 3:15pm 

Friday 1st July KS2 Sports Day 1:30 – 3:15pm 

Tuesday 19th July Year 6 Leavers workshops in school – pupils only 

Wednesday 20th July Year 6 Leavers Church Service – details to follow 

Thursday 21st July Year 6 Leavers event in school – details to follow 

Friday 22nd July Year 6 visit to Arthog Outreach Centre – details to follow 

Friday 22nd July End of Summer term 


